
 Letter of Intent  

between 

The Tokyo Metropolitan Government and Kuala Lumpur City Hall  

 

The Tokyo Metropolitan Government and Kuala Lumpur City Hall, endeavoring to 

strengthen and further deepen the cooperative relations built to date and to make this 

relationship beneficial to the residents of both cities, have agreed to engage in practical 

exchange and cooperation in the following areas.  

 

1. Matters concerning the development of urban infrastructure and countermeasures 

for aging infrastructure. 

2. Matters concerning urban environmental measures, including climate change 

response measures. 

3. Matters concerning the technological challenges of cities. 

 

Both cities designate the International Affairs Division, Office of the Governor for 

Policy Planning, Tokyo Metropolitan Government, and International Relations Unit, 

Corporate Planning Department, Kuala Lumpur City Hall, in exercising its function and 

powers as a local authority, as the departments responsible for facilitating execution of 

this Letter of Intent, and shall endeavor to steadily promote exchange and cooperation in 

these agreed areas. 

 

The aforementioned responsible departments shall provide support to their city’s 

departments charged with implementing policies in each of the areas covered by this 

Letter of Intent. 

 

This Letter of Intent has been made in duplicate in both Japanese and English, both 

equally authentic. Both cities shall hold one copy of each text. 

 

 

Signed in Putrajaya on 1 September 2022. 

 

Koike Yuriko                               Datuk Seri Haji Mahadi bin Che Ngah 

Governor of Tokyo                    Mayor of Kuala Lumpur 

           


